# Public Safety Committee Meeting August 15, 2019

The Public Safety Committee met Thursday, August 15, 2019, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall Conference Room, 17 S. 8th. Present were Committee Members John Uden, Kathy Wilcox, Ken Gardner and Austin Lott. Also present were: Police Chief Doug Colombik and Human Resources Officer/Recorder Linda Wilkins.

Chairperson Uden called the meeting to order.

### 1. Request of Citizens

None

#### 2. Committee Member Comments

\*\*Committee Member Wilcox moved to remove item 3.B under New Business from the agenda, seconded by Committee Member Gardner and passed unanimously 4-0.

#### 3. New Business

# A. Review and recommendation MCPD Active Shooter Policy

Chief Colombik and the committee discussed the importance of having an active shooter policy especially with these types of incidents happening repeatedly throughout the United States. Chief Colombik stated that the policy was based off a sample policy obtained from the International Association of Chiefs of Police (IACP). The committee asked Recorder Wilkins to also have MMIA review the policy. Recorder Wilkins stated that City Attorney Rice reviewed the policy and made no revisions. She will send it to MMIA for their review. The committee further discussed the importance of having training at various public facilities throughout the community on how to protect themselves during an active shooter situation.

\*\*Committee Member Wilcox moved to recommend to Council the acceptance of the Police Department Active Shooter Policy, seconded by Committee Member Gardner. On roll call vote the motion passed 4-0.

## B. Review Grants for MCPD - COPS Grant

Removed from Agenda

#### 4. Adjournment

\*\*Committee Member Wilcox moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Lott and **passed** unanimously, 4-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:32 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

John Uden, Chairperson

Linda Wilkins, Recorder